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Engineering Division — Traffic Section
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Appleton, W1 54911
TEL (920) 832-5580
FAX (920) 832-5570
To: Municipal Services Committee

From: Michael Hardy, Assistant City Traffic Engineer
Date: March 1, 2017

Re: Parking ordinance changes — Pauline Street, east of McDonald, by St. Francis Xavier Elementary School

The Traffic Section was contacted by the Principal of St. Francis Xavier Elementary School, McDonald Street Campus,
requesting the removal of the restricted parking area on the north side of Pauline Street, east of McDonald Street. In a
letter to our department, the school indicated this area was used for bus loading in the past, but the restriction would no
longer be needed. The school has an interest to restore normal parking on Pauline Street for staff and visitors.

The City removed the signs for the parking restriction back in September 2016 to evaluate the change. We have
received no feedback from the neighborhood against the change. The Traffic Section sees no safety concerns with this
and recommends permanent removal of the parking restriction on Pauline Street to accommodate the school’s interests.

To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:

L. Repeal Ord. 128-C-86: “Parking be prohibited during school hours on the north side of Pauline Street from
135" east of the east right-of-way line of McDonald Street extending 100' east.”
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